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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting and Extraordinary General Meeting

Held at 12.00 on Saturday 8 July 2023 at the Falkirk Wheel, Lime Road, Falkirk, FK1 4RS
Present:  S J Benfield, Professor K Bond, D T H Castle, A Chessell, C Cheung, T Doyle, A Duncan, D B Farrell, E Fosberry, G J Jeffery, Professor G E Kirk, N Morgan, R O’Neill, Dr E Pei, J Roberts, Dr G A L Tizzard, I Treacy, Dr B W Watson, M J White, R Yuen.

Present (via TEAMs):  T N Channell, N Phelps, E M Tarrant, Professor S P Vaitkevicius.
Apologies were received from:  J A G Bertram, M K Chowdhree, Dr C M C Dowlen, J Harrison-Furse, Professor P C Hills, P Jeffries, A C Kaile, A T A Keegan, G D Lewcock, G Lymn-Collins, M D Lynch, R Maclachlan, L J Meaton, Dr P Morley, B H Nurcombe, J D Poole, Professor L Rogers, M Scott-Emuakpor, Professor P J Sewell, Dr R I Whitfield, G Wilkin, A M Williamson, P Zimmerman.

Chair of Meeting:  Ms Mandy Chessell, President. 
The Annual General Meeting was convened by the Secretary at 12.00, there being present more than the number of corporate members needed to form a quorum.  Ms Chessell welcomed all members and guests present.
1.1 The Chair proposed that the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Saturday 9 July 2022, as published on the IED website, be adopted.  This was carried.

1.2
The Chair proposed that the Minutes of the Extraordinary General Meeting held on Saturday 9 July 2022, as published on the IED website, be adopted.  This was carried.

2 The Chair proposed that the Income and Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet for the period 1 January 2022 to 31 December 2022 be accepted.  Prior to being put to a vote, Mr Anthony Keegan, Honorary Treasurer, gave a report of the Institution’s financial situation during the period via PowerPoint with voiceover.
Mr Keegan reported that the income for 2022 totals £284k, made up of subscriptions, rent, conference fees, accreditation fees and gift aid.  Expenditure for 2022 totals £268k, to cover the costs of running the Institution, printing the journal and paying staff.  There is therefore a surplus for the year of £16k.  

There were no questions regarding the report. The Income and Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet for the period were approved.  The Chair formally thanked Mr Keegan for his time as Treasurer, as he is stepping down after eight years in the role. 
3 The Chair then referred those present to the Annual Report and asked the representatives of the Membership and Education and Training Committees to give verbal reports.

Mr Simon Benfield gave a report as Chair of the Membership Committee.  The Committee remains busy and continued with online meetings and assessments, which has led to some efficiencies in methods of working and also greater monitoring of interviews.   Some return to hybrid meetings is planned.  The Committee continues to carry out CPD monitoring, 10% of registrants are randomly sampled, with 10% of received records being reviewed.
During the year the Committee continue to oversee applications for membership and registration, having welcomed 53 new members into the IED and assessed 26 new professional registrations.  They have also introduced a new assessment sheet for registrations and held a training session for Committee members and assessors regarding the implementation of the new professional registration standards.  Mr Benfield wrapped up his report by calling more members to volunteer to join the IED’s Committees and/or assessment and accreditation panels. 
Dr Andrew Tizzard gave a report as Vice Chair of the Education and Training Committee.  Dr Tizzard reported that the ICP work of the Committee has picked up during 2022 and the accreditation work has also continued to be busy, with over 40 academic courses assessed over the year.  These visits have now returned to face to face events, which makes them much more effective. 
A training session for Committee members and accreditation panel members has been held, 23 Student prizes were awarded in 2022 and E&PDE returned to an in-person event, held at London South Bank University, with 125 papers delivered to 147 participants and a surplus of nearly £17k.
The Chair asked those present for any questions on either report.  There being no questions, the annual report for 2023 was approved.  

4   
The Chair asked if any Members or Fellows present would like to propose alternative Independent Examiners to work with the Institution.  No nominations were received.  The Chair proposed that Haines Watts be appointed as the Institution’s Independent Examiners for 2023. Approved.
5.1
The Secretary announced that Ms Mandy Chessell is continuing in the role of Honorary President of the Institution for the second year of her two-year term of office.   
5.2
The Secretary announced that Mr Dave Castle has come to the end of his term of office as Chair of Council and that Mr Raymond Yuen has been elected by Council to the role of Chair for the period of one year. 


Mr Dave Castle was invited to make some comments regarding his term as Chair of Council.  Mr Castle began by thanking the other members of the Institution for their support in the role, particularly the members of Council and those on working groups who have enabled progress to be made.   
Mr Castle listed the various projects which have been progressed during his time as Chair, including the development of new assessment processes and procedures, adoption of UKSPEC and AHEP4, development of new PD and CAD standards, successful completion of an Engineering Council licence review, election of a number of new Honorary Fellows and movement on a number of projects regarding membership development and support which are coming to fruition.  

Mr Castle also noted the passing of former IED Chair, Mr Colin Ledsome, who was a very active member of the Institution and whose contributions and presence will be greatly missed.   Mr Castle concluded by wishing Mr Yuen all the best in his new role as Chair. 
5.3
The Secretary announced that Mr Dan Farrell and Dr Ben Watson continue in the role of Vice Chairs of Council.
6
The Secretary announced members of Council.  The Chair then invited Mr Raymond Yuen to say a few words about his plans as Chair of Council. 
Mr Yuen began by thanking Mr Castle for his extensive commitment to the IED over the past two years and stated that he is looking forward to the many opportunities to work with the wider staff and Trustee teams on projects which will embrace the main tenants of sustainability, regenerative design, ethics, AI and diversity.  The Institution is a melting pot of different disciplines, where art, design and engineering combine to achieve great change – and as such members can learn much from each other – Mr Yuen looks forward to working with others to help enable the IED to empower and support our members to achieve in these vital areas. 
Mr Yuen also paid tribute to Past Chair Colin Ledsome, citing him as an experienced leader from whom he had wished to learn and remembering his good humour, patience and expert support of the Institution. 

The Honorary President, Ms Mandy Chessell, concluded the meeting by making some comments about her first year in the role.  Ms Chessell commented that it is always a delight to work with the IED, an organisation which works with engineering at the public face – the impact of technology on people is extensive and IED members deal with that interaction of products with humanity every day – the IED really is the future of engineering.  Ms Chessell reported on some events she had attended on behalf of the IED, including the WES50 awards and the Honorary Fellows event at AWE.  Ms Chessell concluded by encouraging IED members to get involved in the Institution and the wider STEM network, to encourage the next generation of engineers and designers. 

The Secretary brought the AGM to a close and opened the EGM at 12.42
EGM

1.
The Secretary explained that the proposed subscription increases for 2024 were necessary to cover the rising costs of running the Institution, which includes utilities, rates, printing, postage and so on.  Council have been mindful of the current financial situation that many members may find themselves in at the current time and as such limited the rate of increase to 5%, less than half the rate of inflation. 

The Chair asked for questions on the proposed rate increase.  There were no questions.
1.1 The Chair proposed that the increases be adopted.  Motion carried.
The Chair opened the floor for any points of general discussion.  Mr Graham Jeffrey asked about the situation regarding a Royal Patron, as the IED has been without a Patron since the passing of HRH Prince Philip.  The Secretary replied that the Trustees have written to the new Duchess of Edinburgh to invite her to take on the role – her office has recently replied stating that the Royal Household is currently working through the patronages of the late Queen and once those have been allocated the Duchess will review her commitments and availability.   

There being no further points of discussion, the Chair brought the meeting to a close at 12.46.

These minutes are the formal record of the meeting printed here for acceptance at the AGM on Saturday 13 July 2024.
